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The ascension of the lord ð may 24, 2020  

 

The Sanctuary Lamp,  
which burns near the Tabernacle  
as a reminder of our Lordõs presence  
in the Most Holy Eucharist,  
burns this week in loving memory of:  

 

 

And the hosts and wine,  
which will become the  

Holy Body and Precious Blood  
of our Lord, were given  

in loving memory of:  

 

Weekly Remembrance  

May they now be resting in the peace     
of the Lordõs heavenly kingdom! 

 

We pray for all those who are in need  
of the Lordôs healing presence: 

 

Gary Arvary, Ron Ayers, Gene Belcher,  
Fred Bender, Mary Benziger, Egon Berninger,  

John Ciccone, Louise Crann, Father Angelus Croce,  
James Cunningham, Alex DeMartino, Derya Demirtas,  
Jennifer DiNardo, Mary Ann Dowling,  Jennifer Downing, 
Russell English, John Fedash, Kathie Fetchko, Chris Flora,  
Theresa Fusco, Monsignor Mark Giordani, John Greed,  
Joy Grenewicz, Suzanne Hammond, Finnuala Hanifan,  
Jessica & Hannah Joseph, Ann Inglima, Susan Kadar,  
Father Daniel Kelly, Jessica Kirby, Darby Knox,  

Valerie Landell, Shirley Lavin, Elaine LeFever, Roberto Leyva, 
Beth Malkin,  Sal Mauceli, Deirdre Metzger, Sharon Miller, 
Jake Michael Miraldi, Mike Palumbo, Cheryl Piritz,  
Joyce & Mike Polster, Michael Porfido, James Proulx,  
Joan Riccardi, John Rokicki, Donna Rozsas, Alexia Russ, 

Father Jude Salus, George Scarpa, Ben Sellitto,  
Steve Sherwood, Coleen Shields, Crystal Siro, Francis Siro, 
Terri Skill, Ernest Sprague, Gloria Steets, Kristen & Sofia 
Steets, Evelyn Strauss, Joni Strauss, Delia Sutton,  
Edna & Paul Swenson and Rita Zimich.  

Saturday 5/23      5:00pm Eleanor Krieg 
Gertrude Peischl 

Sunday 
May 24th

 

 
The Ascension of 
The Lord 
 
 

       8:00am 
 
 
 
 

     
      9:30am 

      
       

  
 

    11:30am 
 
 

 
 

 
       5:00pm 

Dorothy Vincent 
Orlando Rui Quinta 

 
Red Fowler 
Leonard ñJRò Bruzzichesi 

 

 
Francis & Stella Covel 
Ann L. Crane 
 
 

NO MASS 
 
 

Monday 5/25    9:00am All Service men & women 

Tuesday 5/26    12:05pm  Ronald E. Imgriglio 

Wednesday 5/27    12:05pm Micheline Facha 
Anne Lundgren 

Thursday 5/28    12:05pm Lexi Faye 

Friday 5/29    12:05pm James Lee 

Saturday 5/30     5:00pm Emilia Alonso 

Sunday 
May 31th

 

   
Pentecost Sunday 
 

         8:00am 
 

          
      9:30am 

 
 
 

    11:30am 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

     5:00pm 

William Kerwick 
 

Ann Clark 
 
 
 
 
 

Elizabeth Wilburn 
John Tomasula 
 
 
 

NO MASS 
 
 

 

òOremus Pro Invicemó 

mailto:kellydachisen@gmail.com


 
 

This weekõs events 

 
 

Food pantry  

May 17, 2020 
 

Collection $ 4,327 
Online Giving $2,031 

 
Total: $ 6,358 

Thank you for your generosity! 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to state regulations and unconstutional  

mandates of the Governor  

ALL offices, meetings, Faith Formation  

and Masses have been cancelled. 

 

Lower grades and Confirmation classes  

of Faith Formation are completed.  

 

 
May 31, 2020 

 

Acts of the Apostles  2:1-11 
1 Corinthians 12:3b -7, 12-13 

Saint John 20:19-23 

 
 

WEEKEND DONATIONS  

 

Next Weekend readings  

                     ñThere is always the danger that we may just do the work 
for the sake of work.  This is where the respect and the love and the 
devotion come inðthat we do it to God, to Christ, and thatôs why we try 

to do it as beautifully as possible.ò  
                   ~ Saint Mother Teresa  

Thank you for your Support  

  

CANCELLATIONS 

Our Saint Mother Teresa Food Pantry will reopen on 
Wednesday, June 3rd starting at 10:30am-12:00Noon.  

All our volunteers will be following all the safety 
guidelines which have been put forth by the State of 
New Jersey.   

 
We are very grateful to those who have made  
donations to our pantry during this Wuhan Virus  

epidemic.  
 
Right now, the best way to support our food pantry is 

financially; we accept Walmart gift cards along with 
Weis Supermarket or ShopRite gift cards.  You may 
also make a direct contribution online or send a check 

(or drop one off) at the Parish Center Office during 
the week from 9:00am-12:00Noon.   

Thank you! 

Special thanks to all of you who have continued 
to support your parish family.  With the help of 
our PPP Loan, we are able to continue paying 
our employees and making sure the lights are 
not turned off!   
 
If you have not yet helped us, you may do so 
online, send via USPS or drop it off at the Parish 
Center at 22 Halsted Street during the week 
from 9:00am-12:00Noon.   
 
You can continue to support your parish family 

by making a one time or weekly 
online (secure) donation.  Just scan 
this code (or if you have an Apple 
phone, you only have to take a  
picture of this code) and follow the 
directions.   

 
Thank you for your continued generosity!  

 
 

Parish center closed  
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Salvation of souls  

Although Confirmation and First Holy Communions 
have been postponed, we are still in the process of  
making the necessary preparation for when the ban is 
lifted and we are able to open our church.   
 
In the interim, there are still some outstanding issues:  
 
1.) If you have not picked up your childôs First Holy          
Communion Banner Kit, please do so this week at the 
Parish Office.  
 
2.) Confirmation students, if you have not handed in the 
following paperwork at the Parish Office, please do so 
this week:  
a.) Sponsor Certificates 
b.) Report on the Saint chosen for Confirmation 
c.) Letter to Father ST requesting to be confirmed   
d.) Community Service hours completed  
 

3.) Grades 1-6, need to submit their homework  
assignments even if they are incomplete.  This work can 
be dropped off at the Parish Office this week.  
 
The Parish Office is open Monday-Friday 9:00am-
12:00Noon. If you have any questions about these  
requirements, please call the Faith Formation Office at: 
973.383.8413.  
 
We do not want to add any undue pressure on your  
families, but we also want to make sure that no children 
are left behind and are able to celebrate these beautiful  
sacraments when we are finally allowed to open our 
church doors again.  
 
Know that we are praying for you and your families until 
we are reunited once again as the family of faith here in 
Newton.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

No More Second Collections  

 
The Don Bosco Columbiettes #7784  
are sponsoring a campaign to seek  
our Blessed  Motherôs intercession  
for the Salvation Of Souls.   

Please support this endeavor to pray  
ONE MILLION HAIL MARYS.    

 
The campaign will continue until  

May 31, 2020.  
You can e-mail your tallies to:   

hailmarysforsos@gmail.com or write the number on 
a slip of paper and drop it into the container by 

Maryôs statue.   
The tally so far is: 1,109,136 

 
One day a little girl was sitting and watching her mother 
do the dishes at the kitchen sink.  She suddenly noticed 
that her mother had several strands of white hair sticking 
out in contrast to her brunette head.  She looked at her 
mother and inquisitively asked, ñWhy are some of your 
hairs white, Mom?ò  Her mother replied, ñWell, every time 
that you do something wrong and make me cry or  
unhappy, one of my hairs turns white.ò  The little girl 
thought about this revelation for a while and then said, 
ñMomma, how come ALL of grandmaôs hairs are white?ò 
 
 
 
A little boy was talking to his teacher about whales.  The 
teacher said it was physically impossible for a whale to 
swallow a human because even though it was a very large 
mammal its throat was very small.  The little boy stated 
that Jonah was swallowed by a whale.  Irritated, the  
teacher reiterated that a whale could not swallow a human; 
it was physically impossible.  The little boy said, ñWhen I 
get to heaven I will ask Jonah.ò  The teacher asked, ñWhat 
if Jonah went to hell?ò  The little boy replied, ñThen you 
ask him.ò 

 

 
 

Faith formation news  

 

 
 

Quarantine humor  

As a result of your great generosity, we have  
eliminated almost all second collections for the past 
four years. Because of this great success, we are  
planning to continue this special collection again this 
year even though our doors have still been closed by 
the government and diocese.   

In a few weeks, each family will receive a letter with a 
special envelope requesting a yearly contribution of 
one hundred dollars ($100) or more, to once again 
eliminate most second collections.  

I am more than confident that your weekly  
contributions will continue as they have in years past 
and we will be able to accomplish more and more 
through your generosity and commitment to your  
parish church as we strive to reach our weekly goal of 
$10,000.  

Thank you for all that you do  
for your parish family.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Response to my question  

First and foremost, I would like to be perfectly clear 
that this is in no way a rebuttal to the article  
mentioned above, simply an answer to your inquiry. 
The remainder of the text will be formatted from 
ñWeò in describing the content instead of I since it 
seems to have been the view of many, not just myself. 

We would just like to give you an idea of not  
necessarily WHAT we have been ñdoing,ò but HOW 
we have been ñdoingò on this end as a regular  
participating parishioner of Saint Joseph Church  
during this pandemic. 

The nightmare began on Palm Sunday weekend when 
the distribution of Palms was halted rather  
abruptly.  Your attempt to provide the Palms to us 
safely was very much appreciated; however, we were 
still absent from your traditional Palm Sunday Mass, 
which I might add is always spiritually fulfilling as 
we prepare to recognize the ultimate sacrifice of 
Godôs love for us during Easter Week. The  
Exposition/Adoration was truly a blessing as we sat in 
silence and prayer and actually were able to receive 
the Holy Eucharist. Then, that was gone.  Next came 
the real shocker-NO EASTER!  Never in our  
lifetimes did we think we would EVER experience 
that in our Church! 

For those of us who were Daily Mass participants, the 
transition to a ñPrivate Massò was challenging,  
yet welcomed. We were concerned about our safety 
but still felt the need to attend Mass. As the days 
passed, it was evident that the attendance was  
dwindling. We knew it was only a matter of time be-
fore we were completely locked out of our Church for 
good, or at least temporarily, as a result of the  
pandemic. That, for us, meant NO HOLY  
EUCHARIST, or as you describe it as the ñsource and 
summitò of our faith. Can YOU even imagine feeling 
that loss?  I pray you never have to, and as a Priest  
I am sure you never will. For us, Father, you need to 
know, this was a monumental loss with no end in 
sight, and simply disheartening to say the least.  
We never saw or felt the ñpresence of the angels and 
saintsò. The only thing we felt was emptiness and 
hopelessness.  We could not even step into our own 
Church to pray alone. Every door on the property was 
adorned with a DO NOT ENTER warning. It seemed 
the Mary Garden was our only refuge, a quiet place to 
pray the rosary and honor our Blessed Mother in a 
manner that adhered to Covid-19 rules and  
regulations and we are grateful for that. Still, with no 
ceremonies allowed on church premises, no May 
Crowning was permitted, and it saddens us that Mary 
didnôt get the proper recognition and devotion she is 
so deserving of in her month of May.  

We realize this is not YOUR mandate and you have 
no control over these unconstitutional  
regulations.  Some of us who live close by to the 
church, still feel a world away.  

This, Father, is our view from the OUTSIDE of the 
rectory.  In a sense, our ñAll are Welcomeò sign has 
been taken down. Our ministries are closed, our 

events stamped canceled. Our church lives as we 
knew them, no longer exist. Yes, we can read the 
online bulletin every week, but nothing can ever take 
the place of ñface to face interactionò with our family 
of faith, the very people that make up our church 
community, those who we have laughed and cried 
with. For some who do not have access to a computer 
or smartphone, the ñunpluggedò of the parish, they 
have no connection or way to get updates.  We only 
hope that your phone calls reach that group since they 
are the ones, especially suffering in all this. 

Last, but not least, our BEAUTIFUL Church, how we 
long to see the inside of it. The outside view is  
disturbing, locked doors with signs. What we  
wouldnôt give to sneak a peek of the altar and its 
beautiful surroundings! ñThey,ò say every cloud has a 
silver lining. Maybe this was ours, recognizing the 
ability to reach out to one another as parishioners in 
their time of need. From those interactions, we have 
become closer as a church community. You can say 
we created our own little ñflock.ò  When our  
Shepherd couldnôt be visible to us, we were able to 
communicate with others who shared our feelings and 
emotions. In this way, we were able to provide a little 
comfort through our words and actions. 

Maybe a blessing in disguise, we have now grown 
closer to our parish family. They are no longer just 
ñsome people in the pewsò but our friends in Christ. 
Our faith has been renewed, our hearts and souls have 
been opened more to others, and our eyes have seen 
the true meaning of fellowship. Who would have 
thought it would take a VIRUS to reaffirm Christôs 
love and devotion to us?  His ñLove One Anotherò 
message has come through, loud and clear, and we 
have been strengthened.  

We miss you, we miss our church, but TOGETHER 
through love and prayer, we know that we can get 
through this, and when the doors of our church open 
back up to us, we will have come back better and 
stronger!   May Godôs love shine down upon us, our 
Church, our country, and especially all those who 
succumbed to this virus, and their friends and  
families. 

 

"Working harder to work together  
in order that we may make a difference!" 

 
-used with permission of the author (D.T.) 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.antiques-delaval.com%2Fen%2Fobjects-of-worship-monstrances-chalices-chalices%2F8421-monstrance-monstrance-silver-gilt-cherubs-lamb-neck-brace-favier-xixth.html&psig=AOvVaw09YoYlWvYu6Clr-7-IxwsL&ust=15


 

 

Thank you Kindly!  

 
 

 

 

Always Pray!  

 

 

Memorial day  

 

Have you been 
thinking of a 

unique and simple 
way of becoming 
part of a ministry 
here at Saint  

Joseph Church?  

Each and every 
week, one person 
is assigned from a 

group of women (men are also graciously  
invited) who come and pick up the sacred altar linens 
which were used over the past week in church. This  
special ministry involves caring for, laundering and  

ironing those sacred linens which touch the Holy Body 
and Precious Blood of our Lord at Mass.  

If you might be interested in this special  
ministry, please contact Doreen Zimmerman  

at the Parish Center at 973-383-1985.  

 

 

Sacred linen ministry  Thank you to everyone who donated a tree  
in loving memory or in honor of  a loved one.  

All twenty trees have been  graciously  
donated. Thank you!  


